
 

 

DAILY ANNOUNCEMENTS BULLETIN 
Monday, October 12, 2015 
B-Day 
 

TODAY’S EVENTS 

Regular Bell Schedule 
Make Up Picture Day 

 Tennis vs Enloe 3:30 am  
 

 

 Soccer - JV vs Leessville 4:30 pm  
 

 

 Soccer - V vs Lesville 6:30 pm  
 

 

 
PARENT ANNOUNCEMENT 
Mark Your Calendar: Senior Ad Night will be held on Tuesday, November 10

th
, from 4:00pm until 7:00pm in the 

Media Center. This event is for parents and students to come to school to finalize their Senior Ad in the 
yearbook. For more information, contact Ms. Castillo in Pod 2-5.  

SUBJECT:  Homecoming — it’s not just for students!   
As BHS Homecoming approaches (October 23rd), start planning your Homecoming Tailgate.  It’s a great way to get together 
with friends and family, as well as support the Caps in their football game against Wakefield.    
As part of your tailgate festivities, don’t forget to order your BBQ plates from the Class of 2017.  Rain or shine enjoy BBQ, 
fried chicken and all the fixin’s from White Swan BBQ from 3:30 - 6:30 pm in front of Holliday Gym.  (Game starts at 7 pm.)  
DEADLINE for orders is OCTOBER 15TH.  Download and mail your order form and payment OR place your order 
online.  Tickets are $10 each and takeout plates are available.  
P.S.  Feel free to forward info about the BBQ to your friends and neighbors who may not be going to the game.  EVERYONE 
loves a good BBQ plate!   

 

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [GENERAL] 

 
All Pre-College//MSEN students need to meet with Ms. Closs after school, Wednesday, October 14

th
 , in Room 

2310 at 2:30pm. The coordinator from NCSU will be at the meeting to assist students with registration, and to 

discuss the 2015-2016 schedule of events. This is a mandatory meeting so see Ms. Closs if you cannot attend. 

Students interested in joining Pre-College are welcome to attend. We are especially interested in freshman with 

2.5+ GPAs. Come join us.  

Congratulations to the 2015 Homecoming King's Court and Queen's Court!  The King's Court will be presented 
during the pep rally on October 23rd and the Homecoming King will be crowned.  The Queen's Court will be 
presented during the half-time show of the Broughton vs. Wakefield game that night and the 2015 Homecoming 
Queen will be crowned. King’s Court: Will Baldwin, Will Beasley, Austin Bell, Sammy Brock, Bryan Bunch, Justin 
Do, Aaron Gottfried, Tex Lindsey, Jack Moody, Bryant O’Neal, Grant Tyler, Joseph Winstead. Queen’s Court: 
Elizabeth Bunn, Wynn Burrus, Brooke Davis, Destiny Dupree, Logan Francis, Lily Highsmith, Daisy King, Lily 
Revels, Lily Schneider, Eliza Taylor, Ella Webster, Caroline Wells.  

In addition to the fruit and meats, the Choir is also selling butter braid bread and pecans (16 oz baking, 12 oz 
salted, 12 oz cinnamon glazed, 12 oz chocolate covered, and pecan rolls).  The orchestra is also selling world 
finest chocolate bars.  Thank you for supporting the music students. 

Students who might be interested in careers in law, crime, and justice: Meredith College is hosting Candace 
Delong on Wednesday, October 14 at 7pm in Jones Auditorium which is a free event and open to the public. Ms. 
Delong was an FBI Agent and Profiler and is often on television as an expert on crime issues. DeLong is the best-
selling author of SPECIAL AGENT: My Life on the Front Lines as a Woman in the FBI. She was on the front lines of 
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some of the F.B.I.’s most gripping and memorable cases, including the TYLENOL Murders, and was one of three 
agents to carry out the manhunt for the UNABOMBER in Lincoln, Montana.     

Reminder:  If you are applying to Governor's School do not forget that applications are due to Mr. Newton in 
Student Services by the end of the day on Friday October 16th. 
 
Sophomores:  A rep from the North Carolina School of Science & Math will be at Broughton on Friday, October 30, 
at 1:30pm. NCSSM is a public residential high school for academically talented juniors and seniors. Sophomores 
who would like to learn more about the school may sign up in the Guidance Resource Center [Room 1209] to meet 
with the rep.  
 
The Wake County Chapter of the American Civil Liberties Union (ACLU) is looking for volunteers to help assemble a 
mailing that will be sent to over 1,000 of its members. This volunteer opportunity will take place on October 14th, 
6:00 pm, at the Advocates for Justice Building located at 1312 Annapolis Dr # 115, Raleigh, NC 27608. If you are 
interested in this opportunity, please contact Chantelle Miles at chantellelmiles@gmail.com.  
 

STUDENT ANNOUNCEMENTS [JUNIORS &SENIORS] 

Tuesday, October 13, 2015 from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. financial aid and college admissions professionals will 
take calls and provide information on college admissions and financial aid to help students and parents 
understand the process and access resources needed to plan, apply, and pay for education beyond high school.  

The call numbers are as follows:               919-744-3861 – English speaking callers 

                                                                           919-744-3869 – Spanish speaking callers 

Are you a junior or senior that is wondering what steps you can take now to ensure you are on the right track 
when it comes to life after high school? Whether you are thinking about going to college or trade school, joining 
the military or entering the workforce, the ASVAB Career Exploration Program can help you successfully prepare 
now for a career that suits you.  The ASVAB Career Readiness Survey will be offered here at Broughton on 
Friday, October 16th.  You must sign up to take the survey and a sign up sheet is available in the Career Services 
Center.  You can go to www.asvabprogram.com for more information or stop by the Career Services Center. 

SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES FOR UNDERCLASSMEN   

The Foot Locker Scholar Athletes Program. This program gives high school students who are active in sports and in 
their communities, as well as outstanding students, an opportunity to win a $20,000 college scholarship. Students 
must be planning to attend a four-year college. Eligibility requirements include a grade point average of 3.0 or 
above, U.S. citizenship, and active in either high school, intramural or community sports. Winning students may 
choose any accredited four-year college or university to attend. Applicants will be required to answer two essay 
questions on what they have learned from their involvement in sports and how sports has given them leadership 
skills. In addition, one recommendation from a teacher, coach or other mentor is required. The deadline for this 
scholarship is DECEMBER 17, 2015, and the award amount is usually $20,000. For more details, visit 
https://footlockerscholarathletes.com/    

Soroptimist International of Raleigh’s Violet Richardson Award. SIR will recognize a female between 14 and 17 
years old for her volunteer efforts with an award of $500 for her and an award for $250 for the charity that she 
volunteers with. The Raleigh Club winner will become eligible to compete for additional awards of up to $2,500. 
Applications are available online at http://www.soroptimistraleigh.org/documents/VRAApplication-
Writeable%202014 . December deadline.  

The Torch Scholarship, offered by the Better Business Bureau, recognizes students who personify high ethics as 
demonstrated through  leadership, community service, overall personal integrity and academic excellence. 
Scholarship prizes of $2,000 [first place], $1,500 [second place], and $1,000 [third place] will be awarded. To be 
eligible, students must submit a 400-500 word essay, along with an application, transcript and letter of 
recommendation from a BBB Accredited Business. Completed application packets are due on November 30, 2015.  
For more information or to download an application, visit https://www.bbb.org/raleigh-durham/educational-
foundation/torch-scholarships/   
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RECURRING ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Broughton Band, Orchestra and Choir students will once again be selling fruit.  The sale starts runs through 
November 12th!  Please see your nearest music student to place an order, or contact me at 
mharrison3@wcpss.net for more information!  We appreciate your continued support of our programs and our 
students! In addition to the fruit and meats, the Choir is also selling butter braid bread and pecans (16 oz baking, 
12 oz salted, 12 oz cinnamon glazed, 12 oz chocolate covered, and pecan rolls).  The orchestra is also selling world 
finest chocolate bars.  Thank you for supporting the music students. 
 
The Broughton High School Band will be hosting our 3rd annual Mattress Sale on Saturday, October 31st from 9am-4pm.  We 
will be selling brand new, name brand high quality mattresses at extremely competitive prices!  Please come out and check out 
the selection and bring any friends or family who may also be in the market for a mattress!  You can contact your friendly 
neighborhood band student for a special coupon good for free delivery!  All proceeds from the sale go towards helping band 
students pay for their upcoming trip to Florida, as well as new instruments, music, and masterclasses for our entire band 
program!    Please contact me at mharrison3@wcpss.net with any questions! Thank you in advance for supporting the 
Broughton Band! 

 
Visit CUBA during Spring Break (March 26- April3, 2016) to see the Pearl of the Antilles as it is today! Spend several 
days in Havana, the capital, meeting people,  and looking at vintage cars.  Travel to eco-farms in Vinales and 
Cienfuegos and sugar mills in Santa Clara and Trinidad.  Tour historic colonial cities, eat Cuban food, and practice 
or learn Spanish! Join your friends on this trip of a lifetime!  The trip is discounted $50 without a price increase 
until Friday, October 16.  For more information, contact Jane Forde 
at jfordebroughton@gmail.com or www.explorica.co/Forde-6431. 
 
Root Elementary's annual Rootin' Tootin' Fall Festival is coming up and the PTA is seeking volunteers willing to help 
with fun indoor and outdoor games, food service, and/or cleaning up after the event. If you are interested in 
volunteering on the evening of Friday, October 16th, please contact Jessica Johnson Moore at 
jessicajohnsonmoore@gmail.com and we'll find something fun for you to do! We have volunteer slots available 
from 5:15-6:15pm, 6:00-7:00pm, 6:45-7:45pm, as well as helping to clean up from 7:45-9:00pm. 
 

College/Military Reps Visiting Broughton  

2015-2016 School Year 

 

SENIORS & Juniors may sign up to meet with college and military representatives who visit Broughton 

throughout the year. Sign-up sheets are posted in a notebook in the Guidance Resource Center [Room 

1209]. Teachers must give permission for students to attend these meetings. See Mr. Rudder in the 

Guidance Resource Center if you have questions.   

 
Winston-Salem State University [NC]  Friday, October 16  B-Day   8:00AM 
Elon University     Friday, October 16  B-Day  9:00AM 
University of California, Berkeley   Monday, October 19  A-Day   9:30AM 
Agnes Scott Women’s College [GA]  Wednesday, October 21  A-Day               12:30PM 
Davidson College {NC}    Wednesday, October 21  A-Day   1:30PM 
University of Alabama, Huntsville   Thursday, October 22  B-Day   8:15AM 
Vanderbilt University [TN]   Thursday, October 22  B-Day                10:00AM 
UNC-Charlotte [NC]    Tuesday, October 27  B-Day   8:15AM 
ECU Honors College    Tuesday, October 27  B-Day   Noon 
Colby-Sawyer College [NH]   Tuesday, October 27  B-Day   1:30PM 
Siena College [NY]    Wednesday, October 28  A-Day   9:30AM 
University of Vermont    Wednesday, October 28  A-Day   9:30AM 
North Carolina Wesleyan College   Wednesday, October 28  A-Day   1:30PM 
Univ. of Southern California [CA]   Thursday, October 29  B-Day   9:30AM 
Wake Forest University [NC]   Friday, October 30  A-Day               11:30AM 
NC School of Science & Math [Sophomores] Friday, October 30  A-Day   1:30PM  
Miami University – Oxford, Ohio   Monday, November 2  B-Day   8:15AM 
Catawba College [NC]    Wednesday, November 4  B-Day               11:30AM 
 
 

College & University Open Houses/Information Sessions 
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[Not held on the Broughton campus] 

 

UNC-Greensboro   October 24  RSVP: www.admissions.uncg.edu  

  

Skidmore College [NY]       www.skidmore.edu  

      October 25 Dance 

    October 10 Studio Art 

    October 25 Science/Math 

    November 21 Theater 

UNC-Charlotte        admissions.uncc.edu 

    November 7 

    March 19 

Tufts University [MA]                              admissions.tufts.edu/visit 

    October 9 Women in Engineering 

    October 16 STEM 

 

Johns Hopkins University  October 17, 5:00PM  NC School of Science & Math 

        1219 Broad Street 

        Durham, NC 27705 

       RSVP: apply.jhu.edu/explore 

Bryn Mawr College    brynmawr.edu/admissions/senior-stay 

    October 23 Athletics    

    November 3 Science/Math 

Colgate University [NY]  October 1-2   colgate.edu/openhouse 

Fayetteville State University October 10, 9:00am  uncfsu.edu/admissions/fallpreview.htm 

Bridgewater College  October 24   bridgewater.edu/visitcampus 

    November14 

Benedict College [SC]  November 7, 9am-Noon  www.benedict.edu 

 

 
 

Scholarship Opportunities for Underclassmen 
 
*Action For Nature International Young Eco-Hero Awards. Action For Nature [AFN], a non-profit organization, has 
created the International Young Eco-Hero Awards to recognize and reward the successful individual environmental 
initiatives of young people ages 8 to 16. The winners receive a cash prize and a special certificate, as well as public 
recognition on the AFN website and elsewhere. The judges are experts in environmental science, biology and 
environmental health. Applications will be judged according to originality, difficulty, organization, length of time 
devoted to the project, use of outside resources, and the impact on the environment. The project must concern 
environmental health, be self-initiated [not one assigned by a teacher or other adult], and completed or close to 
completion. To apply, go online at http://www.actionfornature.org/award_application.aspx .  January deadline.  

*BBG Communications, Inc., offers the Youth Volunteer Scholarship Award, valued at $500, to recognize and 
reward a student who demonstrated a passion for volunteering, while maintaining a high level of academic 
achievement. Applicants must have a 3.5+ GPA and must have completed a minimum of 50 hours of volunteer 
work during the past 2 years. Applicants must also submit an essay on the following topic: Explain in less than 1000 
words why you have chosen to volunteer your time with the organization(s) that you have and how your 
experience has changed your life. Applications can be found by going to 
http://www.bbgcommunicationscorp.com. Deadline: November 29, 2015.  
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*CaptainU $2,000 Student-Athlete Scholarship. CaptainU, the leading college sports recruiting platform, is 
awarding a $2,000 scholarship every quarter to a top student-athlete looking to play at the next level. In addition 
to a chance to win a scholarship, you can get noticed by over 16,000 college coaches and use our proven recruiting 
software to find the college programs that are the right fit for you and make a college team. The $2,000 CaptainU 
Student-Athlete Scholarship is open to all student-athletes (Freshmen – Seniors + Junior College) who plan to 
attend a 4 year college. Applicants must be currently enrolled in a high school or junior college, planning to attend 
a four-year university, and complete a free Captain U Profile. One student will be selected each quarter. 
Applications will be judged on profile completeness, recruiting activity on CaptainU, and promotion of CaptainU. 
Winners will be announced on the Facebook fan page. One entry per person. For more information and to apply, 
visit CaptainU $2,000 Student-Athlete Scholarship. Deadline: August 31, 2015.  
 
*Applicants for The Don’t Text and Drive Scholarship must be a high school freshman, sophomore, junior, or 
senior or a current or entering college or graduate school student of any level. Home schooled students are also 
eligible. There is no age limit. You must also be a U.S. citizen or legal resident. Applicants must complete the 
application form and write a 140-character message about texting while driving. The winner will receive a $1,000 
scholarship! The due date for The Don’t Text and Drive Scholarship is September 30, 2015, which coincides with 
September’s No Texting while Driving Day. To apply, go online at http://www.digitalresponsibility.org/dont-text-
and-drive-scholarship/. 

*The Doodle 4 Google scholarship is one of their most popular programs from the big G.  This scholarship is open 
to students from Kindergarten to grade 12–students in elementary, middle, and high school are all eligible to 
apply! This scholarship is primarily an artistic competition–the winning student will receive a $30,000 college 
scholarship.  And that is not all!  In addition to the college scholarship, students will receive a $50,000 technology 
grant for their school! Each year this program has a theme–for 2013 is “My Best Day Ever…” (it is purposely meant 
to be open-ended). The application can be found online at  https://www.google.com/doodle4google/   Deadline: 
March. 

*Hunter Garner Scholarship. This is a scholarship competition called Project Yellow Light for high school students 
and college students. The competition involves producing a one minute video focused on encouraging friends to 
avoid distractions while driving. The scholarship is named after Hunter Garner from Fredericksburg, Virginia, who 
died at the age of 16 in an auto accident on June 10, 2007. Hunter's parents and sister established the scholarship 
to encourage more teens to develop safe driving habits. First-place winner receives a $5,000 scholarship, second-
place is awarded a $2,000 scholarship, and a $1,000 scholarship goes to third place. In addition, the first-place 
winner will have their video distributed to 1,600 television stations throughout the nation as a Ad Council public 
service announcement. Videos can include one person, groups, a cartoon or a music video. Videos will be judged 
on how they effectively motivate young people to avoid distractions while driving. The contest opens October 31 
and the deadline for this scholarship is usually in APRIL of each year, and the award amount is usually $1,000 - 
$5,000. For more details, visit www.projectyellowlight.com/  

*The JFK Profile in Courage Essay Contest is once again being offered to United States high school students in 
grades 9 through 12 attending public, private, parochial, or home schools. The first place winner will receive a 
$10,000 prize, a second place winner will receive $1,000, and up to 5 finalists will receive $500.This contest asks 
students to write an essay of 1,000 words or less on “a U.S. elected official who has chosen to do what is right, 
rather than what is expedient.” Specifically, this year’s entries must deal with the following prompt: Describe and 
analyze an act of political courage by a United States elected official that took place during or after 1956. Include 
an analysis of the obstacles, risks, and consequences associated with the act. The essay may concern an issue at the 
local, state, national, or international level. Essays will be accepted starting September 1, 201 5, and the final 
submission deadline is January 6, 2016. For contest information, registration, and to submit your essay, visit the 
Profile in Courage Essay Contest at www.jfklibrary.org.   

*The Joe Foss Institute Independence Day Scholarship Contest “Adopt A Veteran” is open to U.S citizens of all 
national backgrounds that are currently studying in the United States or in an American military school out of the 
country. Eligible contestants must be high school (9th—12th) students in a public, private, alternative, parochial 
school, or a home study program. The three winners will receive $5,000, $2,500, and $1,000 scholarships to the 
accredited  U.S. college or university of their choices. Applicants must find a military veteran that they do not 
already know and immerse themselves in that person’s life. This is NOT simply an interview. Spend time with 
him/her. Get to know him. Be his friend. Discover his history, his feelings then and now, how he would like to 
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spend the rest of his life. What does he enjoy doing, talking about? How did his service affect his life? Be special to 
him. Make an impact on his life. Where do you find a vet that you don’t know? Everyplace. Ask adult friends who 
they know, go to the VFW, the VA hospital, American Legion, ask your teachers, etc. Then write a 1500 word essay 
about your experience. Include your knowledge of Veterans Day, how you plan to observe and honor it, your own 
feelings about “your” vet and all veterans in general. Entries must be submitted electronically by email to 
Scholarship@JoeFossInstitute.org by Sunday, November 15, 2015, 11:59 p.m. MST. No exceptions will be made for 
late entries. For more information, visit http://www.joefossinstitute.org. Please email questions to: 
scholarshipJFI@cox.net. 

*NCAC [National Coalition Against Censorship] Youth Free Expression Film Contest is open to high school 
students age 19 and under. Students can enter the contest by submitting a film that expresses their belief in their 
First Amendment rights and the issue of Free Speech. All entries are judged by writers, actors, and filmmakers and 
evaluated based on content, artistic and technical merit, and creativity. Films can be documentaries, animation, 
experimental, satire, fictional narrative, or music and must be four minutes or less. Applicants must be U.S. 
citizens. Three winners are chosen to receive cash prizes and a trip to New York City to attend the Youth Voices 
Uncensored event. The first-place winner also receives a scholarship to the New York Film Academy. Since 2005, 
the National Coalition Against Censorship (NCAC) has been rewarding youth for their outstanding work in film. The 
purpose of the film contest is to encourage youth to use film creatively to express their feelings about free speech. 
The theme for the 12th Annual Youth Free Expression Film Contest is "THAT'S NOT FUNNY! CAN COMEDY CROSS A 
LINE?" The deadline for this scholarship is December 14, 2015, and the award amount is usually $250 - $5,000.  
For more details, visit ncac.org/project/film-contest/.  

*The Shout It Out Scholarship is your chance to win $1500 for telling the world what’s on your mind! The folks at 
Unigo want to hear what you have to say, so let them hear you loud and clear! Applicants must be: Thirteen (13) 
years of age or older at the time of application; legal residents of the fifty (50) United States or the District of 
Columbia; and, currently enrolled (or enroll no later than the fall of 2021) in an accredited post-secondary 
institution of higher education. This is an easy essay scholarship! All you have to do is submit an online short 
written response (250 words or less) for the question: “If you could say one thing to the entire world at once, 
what would it be and why?” The winner of the Shout It Out Scholarship will receive $1500! All applications for 
the Shout It Out Scholarship must be received by September 30th, 2015. To apply, go online at 
https://scholarships360.org/shout-it-out-scholarship/.  

*ScholarshipPoints.com offers scholarships for high school freshmen, sophomores, juniors and seniors. Members 
earn scholarship points for doing what they already do online: shopping, reading blogs, playing games, searching 
the web, taking surveys, and more! The more you do – the more points you earn – the more chances you have at 
winning a scholarship. ScholarshipPoints is free to join online at www.scholarshippoints.com. Deadline: Final day of 
each month.  

*UniversityTutor.com holds a monthly $1,000 college scholarship contest. Any student over the age of 16 is 
eligible and students simply need to submit a 300 word essay responding to that month’s essay prompt. The 
winner is selected each month by UniversityTutor.com personnel. Here is a link to our scholarship contest: 
http://www.universitytutor.com/scholarship-contest  

*Veterans of Foreign Wars’ Voice of Democracy Scholarship Program. Students compete by writing and recording 
a broadcast script on an annual patriotic theme. Prizes and scholarships are awarded at the local, district, state and 
national level. State winners receive an all-expense paid trip to Washington, D.C. in April to tour the city, meet our 
nation’s leaders, be honored by the VFW and its Ladies Auxiliary and receive their portion of $148,000 in national 
awards, the top scholarship being $30,000.  The theme for 2015-2016 is: “My Vision For America” Applicants 
should record their reading of the draft to a CD. The recording can be no shorter than 3 minutes and no longer 
than 5 minutes [plus or minus 5 seconds]. Entries begin at the Post level. Once the applicant creates their essay 
and completes burning the audio version to a CD, they can submit their typed version, CD and the Voice of 
Democracy entry form to their local participating VFW Post by the November 1 deadline. For more information 
and to get an application, visit 
https://www.vfw.org/uploadedFiles/VFWorg/MY_VFW/VoiceofDemocracyEntryFormandBrochure.pdf or see Mr. 
Rudder in the Guidance Resource Center.. 

Summer Enrichment/Leadership Opportunities [2016] 
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Oxbridge Academic Programs offers academic summer programs in Oxford, Cambridge, St. Andrews, Paris, 
Montpellier, Barcelona, Salamanca, Los Angeles, New York and Harvard. The programs in Oxford, Cambridge, St. 
Andrews, UCLA, Harvard and New York offer students the chance to challenge themselves intellectually in 
disciplines such as Art History, Literature, Politics and Economics, Drama, Creative Writing, and Speech and 
Debate as well as Medicine, Law, Business, Architecture and Filmmaking. The programs in Barcelona and Paris 
offer intensive Spanish and French classes at all levels. By contrast, the programs in Montpellier and Salamanca 
are complete immersion. For more information, including dates offered, visit www.oxbridgeprograms.com. 

 

http://www.oxbridgeprograms.com/


 



 

 
  

 


